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January 30, 2008 

 
 
 
Dr. Chris Wilson 
CEO and Director 
Hunter Bay Resources Ltd. 
Suite 206, 595 Howe St.   
Vancouver, BC V6C 2T5 
 
 
 
 
Dear Dr. Chris Wilson,  
 
 
On September 9, 2007, the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board referred 
Hunter Bay Resources' proposed mineral exploration program at Great Bear Lake to 
environmental assessment. The referral was made on the Review Board's own motion. 
Environmental assessments in the NWT are conducted under the authority of the Mackenzie 
Valley Resource Management Act, using rules and procedures set out in the Environmental 
Impact Assessment Guidelines, established under MVRMA section 120. 
 
As set out in the EIA Guidelines, as well as in the Draft Workplan for EA0708-006 Hunter Bay 
Resources Mineral Exploration, there are various roles and responsibilities for the developer, 
parties and the Review Board. The role of the developer is to design and describe the 
development, potential impacts and mitigation strategies for those impacts, and to provide the 
Review Board with this information. 
 
On January 21, 2008, I contacted you by email and requested the following information: 
 

• Please describe all work done at the Sloan drill target at Edaiila (MacTavish Arm) on 
Great Bear Lake. Indicate what proportion of Hunter Bay's planned drilling activities at 
the Sloan target this work represents.  This does not include any information on drilling 
results. 

• Please confirm that Hunter Bay Resources has not yet completed its proposed activities 
for the Sloan target, and that Hunter Bay Resources plans to complete the exploration 
program upon completion of the environmental assessment and receipt of a valid land use 
permit.  
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The Review Board requires this information before continuing with the environmental 
assessment of the Hunter Bay Resources proposed mineral exploration at Edaiila. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Tawanis Testart 
Environmental Assessment Officer 


